
February 12, 2024 

To: Mayor McMillan and Members of Thames Centre Council 

From: Gord Gurmin, President of the Dorchester Lions Club 

Subject: Thank you 

On behalf of the Dorchester Lions Club, I would like to take this opportunity to say 
"much thanks" for your support during our recent event that involved our annual 
Christmas Tree sales fundraiser. We are thankful that the municipality provided us with 
the baseball diamond food booth for our office and also the use of the parking lot for the 
storage and display of the Christmas Trees. The Thames Centre staff team were great 
to work with and they promptly responded to any questions or needs that came up 
during this time. While we strive to make our community a better place in which to live, 
we know that the municipality is a valued partner in our endeavours. 

We look forward to our continued partnership with the municipality. 

Thanks for all that you do. 

Sincerely, 

Gord Gurmin 

President 




